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15 December 2006

DEWR Indigenous Servicing Consultations

GPO Box 9879

Canberra ACT 2601

Dear Madam/Sir 

“Indigenous Potential meets Economic Opportunity”

I write to raise concerns about the proposal to replace the Community Development Employment Project (CDEP) in regions of high employment, with the proposed Structured Training and Employment Projects (STEP) brokerage service. A number of constituents have contacted me to raise concerns about this proposal, about the limited information they have about it, and about potential impacts on Indigenous communities, particularly those disadvantaged in the job market. 

While I share the stated aim of STEP to improve employment outcomes for Indigenous Australians, I am concerned that this proposal may not achieve this goal. 

Indigenous Employment Barriers

While Australia has had high employment rates in recent years, Indigenous Australians have not benefited to the same extent as other Australians. With over 32,000 participants Australia wide, the CDEP scheme shows that many Indigenous Australians want to work, but there are barriers that exclude them from mainstream employment.

The discussion paper for the proposed STEP brokerage service does not provide any framework to overcome these barriers to mainstream employment. It does not provide a response to employer racism or take into account cultural, social and educational barriers that Indigenous Australians face. 

The proposal relies on the employment market to provide employment opportunities despite considerable evidence that the market has not provided for Aboriginal people in the past.

I share community concern that these changes will further entrench Indigenous Australians’ exclusion from mainstream employment, without having the opportunity to engage in other programs.

Indigenous Providers

In my electorate, Redfern Aboriginal Corporation (RAC) has operated the CDEP for the inner Sydney region since 1991. They provide employment and training outcomes and support for up to 100 CDEP participants in the local Aboriginal community at any one time. While assisting participants obtain mainstream employment and providing mentoring services once employed, RAC provides opportunity for disadvantaged participants who would not normally be able to obtain mainstream employment. 

I share community concern that removing CDEP from inner Sydney will deny disadvantaged Indigenous Australians access to specialist programs or support as well as mainstream employment. 

Community Infrastructure

Constituents who have contacted me are also concerned about the impact on their community if the CDEP program and its services are withdrawn. They note that CDEP has helped to provide community infrastructure that is vital to a healthy community, and are concerned that this infrastructure will be undermined and deteriorate if this proposal goes ahead. 

I share concern about the potential loss of community involvement and community benefit if CDEP participants are no longer able to help maintain community infrastructure. I request that the Government not proceed until these concerns have been addressed. 

Community Accountability

Indigenous community organisations operate CDEP projects in culturally sensitive ways because they are based within those communities and accountable to them. 

STEP brokerage programs can only work if they are also provided by culturally appropriate organisations with strong cultural links. Without these links, many potential Indigenous employees will be alienated and the project will fail. I am concerned that without first-hand knowledge on barriers, STEP service providers will not be able to provide useful advice and mentoring that will help Indigenous Australians obtain and maintain meaningful employment. There is no detail in the discussion paper that would ensure that appropriate organisations are contracted to provide STEP programs. 

I recommend that the Government continue to fund community-based Indigenous organisations to provide culturally sensitive employment and mentoring services for Indigenous Australians in inner Sydney, particularly for participants who are disadvantaged in the job market.

Consultation 

I am very concerned that the proposal to replace CDEP services in regions of high employment will go ahead without proper consultation and consideration of the views of Indigenous Australians. This proposal involves major changes to the way the Government helps Indigenous Australians get employment, and it should be considered and debated within Indigenous communities before any decisions.  A number of constituents have contacted me about the timeframe and timing of consultation on the current discussion paper. 

I recommend a wider community-based consultation process with CDEP service providers and participants and with Indigenous communities, including open forums, before any changes are finalised.

Yours sincerely
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Clover Moore

Member for Bligh
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